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Tuesday, April 22, 2008 

 
Kowloon-Canton Railway Corporation intends to delist bonds from  

NYSE and deregister from U.S. SEC reporting 
 
Kowloon-Canton Railway Corporation (“KCRC”) announces with respect to its 
US$1,000,000,000 8.0% Notes due 2010 (the “Notes”), that it intends to 
voluntarily withdraw the Notes from listing on the New York Stock Exchange. 
Following the delisting of the Notes from the New York Stock Exchange, it intends 
to withdraw the Notes from registration with the U.S. Securities and Exchange 
Commission under the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934. 
 
KCRC’s Notes are listed on the Hong Kong Stock Exchange and the London Stock 
Exchange, in addition to the New York Stock Exchange, and KCRC provides 
annual and periodic reports to its investors pursuant to Hong Kong law and the 
rules of the Hong Kong Stock Exchange and the London Stock Exchange.  
 
KCRC has decided to proceed with the delisting of the Notes from the New York 
Stock Exchange in light of (1) the continued public availability of information 
about KCRC, (2) the small number of record holders of the Notes and (3) the 
limited trading of the Notes on the New York Stock Exchange.  
 
KCRC will maintain the listing of the Notes on the London Stock Exchange and 
Hong Kong Stock Exchange. 
 
KCRC will make this press release available on its website (http://www.kcrc.com) 
until the delisting from the NYSE is effective and the Notes have been deregistered 
from the SEC.  KCRC will continue to publish its annual report on its website. 
 
Holders of the Notes will continue to receive their interest payments and principal 
upon maturity through the Notes’ trustee, The Bank of New York. 
 

- End - 


